ELLAND

A better place to build new
rail station for the town

Iwasdelighted to read that
Calderdale Council have
agreed to support a feasibil-
ity study into a new station for
Elland.

However, I feel that Lowfields
isthe wronglocation and that
by changing the site, they
could show some real vision
and embrace a fully integrated
transport plan.

Lowfields estate provides
Jjobs and opportunities but
doesn’t, in my opinion, bring
much benefit to the immedi-
atearea.

A station at Lowfields would
serve just Lowfields and no-
where else, itis too far out to
make it an easy trip between
the town centre and the site.
Ithink a far better site would
be the old North Dean Sta-
tion in West Vale.

This would require some
serious investment from
Calderdale and the new
Combined Authority but the
potential benefits are huge.
Ifthe North Dean station
were to be resurrected, it
could include a small bus ter-
minal allowing the establish-
ment of a mini interchange.
Most of the buses from
Greetland, Stainland and
Elland to Halifax pass this
point so it wouldn’t need ad-
ditional services.

However, I am sure that en-
terprising local bus com-
panies would be quick to
launch aregular shuttle bus
serviceifthere wassucha
gap in the market.

The land across the road
from the old station is, I be-
lieve, for sale.

This would make an ideal
parking area with more

than enough space to park

for the station and allow the
operation of a Park and Ride
scheme toreduce traffic
through Salterhebble and
Halifax town centre.
We have been told over the
years that there is too much
pollution around the Dry-
clough Lanejunction so this
scheme could help alleviate
that.
It could also help with park-
ing issues at the hospital.
There s already a railway
bridge over the road so a pe-
destrian access bridge could
link both sides of the devel-
opment without imposing
any additional height restric-
tions.
Thessite is also on the Na-
tional Cycle Network Route
66 and near the start of the
Hebble Trail route to Halifax
which could encourage peo-
ple to makejourneys without
the use of a car and promote
cyclingin the area, an oppor-
tunity not to be missed with
the interest surrounding
Grand Depart 2014..
Some upgrading work would
need to be done to the Calder
and Hebble junction to make
traffic flows easier.
However, there were plans
for this years ago when the
pub was purchased and de-
molished.
The powers that be at Calder-
dale Council have areal op-
portunity here to develop an
effective and much needed
transport system that would
benefit Elland and all the
surrounding districts and I
would urge Calderdale Coun-
cil to give some careful con-
siderationtotheidea.
ChrisBlakey

Greetland



